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Work Session held by the Town Board, Town of Yorktown on May 28, 2013, held at, the 
Yorktown Town Hall, 363 Underhill Avenue, Yorktown Heights, New York 10598.  
 
 Present: Michael J. Grace, Supervisor 
   Terrence P. Murphy, Councilman 
    
   Alice E. Roker, Town Clerk 
                                    Jeannette Koster, Town Attorney 
 
 Absent: Nicholas Bianco, Councilman 
   Vishnu V. Patel, Councilman 
   David D. Paganelli, Councilman 
 
WORK SESSION 
 Supervisor Michael Grace explained that three members of the Town Board are absent.  
We cannot vote on any issue, but we can listen. 
 
STORMWATER RETROFIT PROJECT 
 Mr. Rahul Verma, Program Director for the East of Hudson Watershed Corp. provided 
the Board with an update on the stormwater retrofit project at Police Headquarters.  Councilman 
Murphy asked if modifications can be made to this project.  The Town needs additional parking 
spaces for the Court.  Due to the lack of parking people going to the Court are parking at the 
Methodist Church across from the street from the Courthouse.   
 Mr. Verma explained that he could not pay for any modifications that the Town would 
want to make, but the Town could. 
 There was also a discussion concerning the operation and maintenance of the retrofit 
projects after they are completed. 
 The Town Clerk will place the project on the June 4th agenda for referral.  Mr. Barber 
will write a resolution for the referral. 
             The Town Board also discussed the two additional stormwater retrofit projects that Mr. 
Verma is working on for the Town of Yorktown.     
 
STORMWATER ANNUAL REPORT 
 Mr. Bruce Barber handed out copies of the MS4 Annual Report explaining what the 
Town has done in compliance with MS4 regulations for the period ending March 9, 2013.  A 
copy of the Report is on file in the Town Clerk’s Office. 
 
LANDMARKS PRESERVATION COMMISSION 
 Mr. JF DeLaperouse, Chairman of the Yorktown Landmarks Preservation Commission 
spoke about the Commission’s proposal to landmark 3438 Old Yorktown Road.  He explained 
that the property owner sent a separate communication stating that she and her husband give 
consent to the application for landmark status of their home. 
 Mr. DeLaperouse was told to work with the Town Attorney in getting all of the necessary 
paperwork together.    

 
REVERE DRIVE 
 Councilman Murphy spoke about a drainage problem on Revere Drive which has led to 
erosion of the roadway.  A nearby resident has several trees where the roots are now exposed.  
The ground needs to be stabilized and trees need to be topped. 

 
TOWN BOARD AGENDA   
JUNE 4, 2013 
 The Town Board discussed the June 4, 2013 Town Board meeting agenda which will be 
held at the Town Hall, 363 Underhill Avenue, Yorktown Heights, NY 10598. The televised 
meeting will begin at 7:30 P.M.  

 
 
 
       _____________________________ 
             Alice E. Roker, Town Clerk 
          Town of Yorktown 


